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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
AGENDA
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 22nd April 2014 at the Honiton Town Council offices, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr David Foster



Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Vera Howard







Cllr Caroline Kolek







Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance

Cllr Roy Coombs
Katy Griffin – Press (Midweek Herald)

Jack Dixon – Press (Pullmans)

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

13/58
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Vernon Whitlock, Cllr John Taylor, Cllr Sharon Pavey and Cllr Vivienne Ash. 
13/59
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Foster – Member of Honiton Family Church
Cllr Howard – Member of Twinning.
Cllr Corke - Director of TIC

13/60 To review the grant applications and propose a recommendation for the next Town Council meeting
The list was amended accordingly and it was agreed that the remainder of the money after the agreed amounts had been taken into account should be awarded to TIC. The committee agreed to recommend the attached amended list to the Council.

13/61 
To agree to recommend to replace 2 office computers
As the computers were over 8 years old and running on unsupported software it was agreed that the committee recommend to replace the computers.

It was agreed to recommend this to the Town Council.

13/62 
To agree to improve the signage to The Beehive up to a total of £500 
Signs were needed for the new premises to inform the public of the Beehive and in particular the Town Council’s Office.
It was agreed to recommend this to the Town Council.

13/63
To agree cheque lists and to recommend approval to the Town Council

a)
January for £7,694.90

b)
February for £183,562.90

c)
March £373,666.64
The RFO had circulated a list of cheques for January, February and March. 
It was unanimously agreed to recommend the lists to the Town Council for approval.

13/64
To discuss Income and Expenditure for the final quarter up to March 2014
It was agreed that these figures were provisional and that the Town Clerk would finalise the figures for approval as part of the end of year accounts.
13/65
To receive details of Pension changes
The clerk informed the committee that Devon County Council had approved the LGPS review and formally informed all local Councils of the change to take place from 1st April.

13/66
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm.

Signed Chair

12th May 2014

